
 

THE CHURCH GATHERS FOR WORSHIP 
 

December 11, 2011 THE THIRD SUNDAY OF ADVENT      11:00 a.m. 
 

 Thank you for being here today.  We believe that worship is essential to our faith.  When we gather, we 
gather in the midst of God and His Spirit inspires and directs.  During our Gathering Time, we invite you 

to extend a warm welcome to each other and to our guests as we celebrate the gift of 
 Christian fellowship!   May you find the joy of God’s love and grace as we share this time together.     

We would also ask that in consideration of other worshipers, 
 please turn off, or switch to silent mode, all paging and cellular devices.  

Hearing Assistance devices are available from any usher. 

   
 
WELCOME TO WORSHIPERS and MINISTRY HIGHLIGHTS  

 

LIGHTING OF THE ADVENT CANDLE  The Bass Family 

Old Testament Reading – Isaiah 12 

New Testament Reading – I Thessalonians 5:15-24 

 
THE WORSHIP OF GOD 

 
INVOCATION  Jeff Allen 
 
*HYMN NO. 100 Angels We Have Heard on High        GLORIA 
    
PRAYER OF THANKSGIVING  Mary Nell Page 
 
OFFERTORY O Holy Night arr. Phillips 
   
*DEDICATION OF GIFTS  Doxology OLD 100TH 
 

Praise God from whom all blessings flow.  Praise Him, all creatures here below.  
Praise Him above, ye heavenly hosts.  Praise Father, Son and Holy Ghost.  Amen. 

 

Sing Noel 
Narrated By: N’Earl Godwin 

 

 

Prelude & Proclamation 
Sing Noel arr. Hopson 

 

The Prophecy 
Prepare the Way, O Zion arr. Hopson 

Soloist:  Craig Cashwell 
 

The Annunciation 
The Angel Gabriel arr. Hopson 

Soloist:  Kim Jones 
 

The Birth 
O Little Town of Bethlehem arr. Hopson 

Christ-Child’s Lullaby arr. Hopson 
 

Angels and Shepherds 
The First Noel arr. Hopson 

Ding! Dong!  Merrily on High arr. Hopson 
 

The Nativity 
A Love Beyond All Loves Hill/Nix 

Silent Night, Holy Night arr. Hopson 
 

Wise Men 
March of the Kings arr. Hopson 

 
An Invitation 

O Come Joyfully arr. Hopson 
 

BENEDICTION  Ramon Smith
             
RESPONSE Carol Postlude arr. Hopson 
 How Great Our Joy arr. Mensfield 
 
The rose in our Sanctuary today is given in celebration of the birth of William Cade Woolard, 
son of Derek and Cari Wilson Woolard. 
 
*Those who are able are asked to stand. 
All song texts used by permission, CCLI #2433318. 
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
 Orchestra 

 

Violin:    Wilson Pace 
 

Violin:    Kirsten Kalb 
 

Viola:    Susie Pollack 
 

Cello:     Lynn Latham 
 

Handbells:    Robin Godwin & Becky Haney 
 

Hammered Dulcimer:  Terry Lefler 
 

Accompanists:     Sheila Hutcherson & Teresa Hill 

 
 

It is a well-known fact that somewhere around the last week of November or first week of December 
each year most music ministers (or is it just me?) lose their minds. It is, hopefully, a temporary 

occurrence brought on by self-imposed pressure to outdo ourselves every year.  And, for some ministers, it 
is pressure from innumerable sources within the congregation and staff.  I am thankful this year to 

have been given the permission to simplify things and really listen to what God would have us present 
in worship.  In the listening, the Spirit inspired and affirmed simplifying things. 

 

It is an incredible blessing to work each week with a choir which puts up with all my eccentricities.  
They are one of the many joys in my life, and I thank God for them regularly. I am also thankful for 
the accompanists who come prepared each week to do whatever I need them to and who do it all with 
a smile.  I am thankful as well for flexible sound technicians who make sure our worship leaders sound 
their best and everyone can hear and participate in worship. I am thankful each day for my fellow staff 

members who encourage and affirm me, question and teach me, and put up with me.  
 

I am especially thankful for those who helped bring everything together today:  N’Earl Godwin for his 
help and input on the narration, and for Robin Godwin & Becky Haney who added one more 
selection of bells into already hectic schedules. Thank you to Mitch Edmonds and Lee Jones for 
building our canvases for the mural and not laughing at my stapling abilities.  I am profoundly 

grateful for all of our artists who are sharing their talents this morning, and for Leigh Ann Pernell and 
Stephanie Phillips, who took my vague ideas and brought them to life. 

 

       Mary Keltner 
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